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Kindergarten and Elementary  

Demo Classes 
 

The Elementary and Kindergarten Demo Classes were the 

most exciting part of February. Parents were able to get an idea of 

what the daily work cycle is like. Unfortunately, it is impossible to 

demonstrate all of the amazing and miraculous moments that we, 

teachers, can observe every day during just one hour. However, 

parents still witnessed the enthusiastic and hard work that the kids 

demonstrated even during the late evening.  

 

 

  We would like to extend our appreciation to all of our teachers, 

students, and parents who contributed their time, energy, and 

enthusiasm in preparation of, and participation in, our annual Demo 

Classes!  

These children have free choice all day 
long. Life is based on choice, so they learn 
to make their own decisions. They must 
decide and choose for themselves all the 
timeéThey cannot learn  through 
obedience to the commands of another. 

~ Maria Montessori 
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Kindergarten  Visit Days 

for Pre -K Students  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 During two weeks in February-March, our Pre-K students were 

visiting the Kindergarten Extended Day Class. At the same time, the 

kindergarten students were invited to spend a day in the Elementary 

classroom.  

 
It was a very exciting experience for our students. Although 

sometimes nervous in the beginning, all of the Pre-K and K 

students were very proud to be a part of their older friendsô group, 

noticing a very welcoming and helpful atmosphere in the 

classroom.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                            
 
 

 

Elementary Visit Days  

for Kindergarten Students  

 
 It was interesting to observe 

growing leadership maturity in 

the Elementary class when the  

Elementary students were able to 

demonstrate their ability to make 

a presentation and help with work 

to their kindergarten friends, 

 

 

 

while successfully 

working with their own 

materials according to 

their work plan. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
~ What can describe the kidsô visiting experience better than    
the first two sentences in the Sentence Building Work ~ 
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Registration for Summer Camp  

and the upcoming 2017 -2018  School 
Year is in full swing!  

 

 It is that time of the year when we begin assembling the classes 

for the next year. We also begin to plan our staff and curriculum for 

the upcoming school year. 

 

 Thank you to all of the families who have returned the re-

enrollment application for the Summer Camp and the next School 

Year. 

 

 Considering that the value of and interest to Montessori 

Education and to Montessori Pathways School particularly 

continues to rise, spots at our school are filling up pretty quickly this 

year. Therefore, we would like to remind you of the importance of 

re-enrolling by April 15th rather than waiting until the last minute.  

       If you have decided to continue your childôs education at 

Montessori Pathways, please 

a. Complete the Registration Form for Summer Camp and / or 

Re-Enrollment Form for the 2017-2018 School Year 

 

b. Attach the Summer Camp registration ($30) and/or School     

Year Re-enrollment Fee ($50) 

 

c. Include the 10% of annual tuition security deposit 

 

d.    Return the paperwork along with payment no later       

than April 15, 2016. 

        By submitting your 10% of the annual tuition deposit on time, 

you secure your childôs spot at our school for the next school year, 

can lock in your childôs current classroom, and any other special 

schedules and arrangements made with the school. 

        All families enrolling and submitting 10% of the tuition after 

April 15th will be considered ñnewly enrolledò families, and will be 

subject to a new enrollment fee of $50.00 for Summer camp and 

$100.00 for 2017-2018 School Year. Spots are already limited and 

cannot be guaranteed - ñnewly enrolledò families will be enrolled on 

a first come, first serve basis.  Classroom and any other 

preferences will also be up to administrative discretion based on 

availability. 

            Please do not wait until the last minute and help us and your 

family be successfully prepared for the Summer Camp 2017 and 

2017-2018 School Year on time. 

 

Kindergarten Team Work on 

Studying Henri Matisse  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 During this month, our Kindergarten students were 

studying the Matisseôs major medium in the final decade of 

his life, when he began creating cut paper collages, or 

decoupage. He would cut sheets of paper, pre-painted with 

gouache by his assistants, into shapes of varying colors and 

sizes, and arrange them to form lively compositions. Initially, 

these pieces were modest in size, but eventually 

transformed into murals or room-sized works. 

 Our kindergarteners were very excited to work on 

similar projects. Then they decided to share their beautiful 

work with their Elementary friends. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 There are the comments that Elementary kids brought 

to their kindergarten friendsô attention: 

º Cool and Creative 

º Interesting 

º Beautiful 

º Unique and Unforgettable 

º Colorful 

º Phenomenal 

º Amazing 

º Massive and Spirited 

º Bright and Thrilled 

º Awesome 

 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Decoupage
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gouache
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News from the Elementary Class 
(North Room) 

by Ms. Amber 

Individual success in a Montessori classroom can be measured 

in many different ways. This month: several students announced 

they had completed their goals; the elementary students shared in 

the responsibility of mentoring the visiting kindergarten students; 

five students completed their Europe map studies (in only two 

weeks) and were ready to move on to the research; two students  

 

completed all of the cursive practice pages; nearly all of the 

students are remembering to always start a sentence with a capital 

letter and use end mark punctuation; one student was competently 

managing test tube division; and all of our students are now reading!  

 

òNever help a child with a task at which he 
feels he can succeed.ó  
                                 ~Maria Montessori~ 

Ā April 3 (M) ï Class Resumes 

 

Ā April 14 (F) ï Elementary Parent / Teacher Conference Day 

 

V No School for School Day Elementary students 

V Child care is provided for 4:15 / All Day Elementary students 

 

Ā April 20 (Th) at 5:30-7:30pm ï Montessori Family Night ñCome and Work Together!ò ï  

Parent / Child Work Cycle in Primary Classes (East and South rooms) 

 

Donôt miss this very enjoyable evening working with your child in their special environment. When you arrive, youôll 

go to your childôs classroom and experience with them a little of what their day is like. See whatôs changed in their 
day since the first Parent/Child Night! 

 

Ā April 17 ï 21 (M - F) -  Earth Week  

Parents are welcome to organize morning activities or presentations in the classroom 

 

Ā April 19 (W); Rain Day ï April 21 (F) at 9:00amï Spruce It Up! Doughnuts with Dad! 

Work with Dad and enjoy doughnuts together! 

 

Ā April 28 (F) at 9:55am ï ñBODYOLOGYò 3-D Musical Show at Blizzard Theatre (Elgin Community College) 

The Kindergarten and Elementary Students will be watching the amazing health show that explores the inner 
workings of the human body along with the health practices required to care for it.  

 

Ā May 1 ï May 5 ï National Teacher Appreciation Week 

 

Ā May 3 (W); Rain Day ï May 5 (F) at 9:00am ï Planting Day! Muffins with Mom! 
 

It would be great if every child could bring at least one plant on Monday, May 1 or Tuesday, May 2 to have a chance  

to participate in the creation of the Pathwaysô Garden. 

 

Ā May 5 ï May 6 (F-S) ï overnight ï Sleepover at Montessori Pathways for Elementary Students. 
 

 

 

Coming School Events 
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Wow! The students are building their successes with ñI did it!ò 

moments.  

After Spring Break, our studies move into a deeper focus of Europe 

and explorers, Botany, simple machines, human body, and daily 

writing. Students will also assess progress on their goals prior to 

Parent-Teacher conferences.  

Recently I attended the annual American Montessori 

Conference. It is amazing and inspiring to be in one place with 

thousands of other Montessori teachers, administrators, and 

parents attending classes and educational sessions. I look forward 

to sharing my new knowledge and techniques.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For example, keynote speaker Nicholas Kristof (a Montessori 

child and Montessori parent) stressed the importance of getting a 

child on the right path early, getting a good education, and coaching 

a child to learn empathy; things that are all part of a Montessori 

education.  

Author, New York Times columnist, and world traveler, Kristof 

equates todayôs lack of political will among young adults to their lack 

of empathy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another keynote speaker, Jessica Lahey, shared her insight 

into the importance of children developing autonomy, competence, 

and connectedness; three critical skills for success in adulthood. A 

record number of young adults into their 30ôs are still living at home 

because they lack these skills. (The Montessori classroom is a ripe 

environment to cultivate these skills.)  

As parents, we often interfere in the development of these skills 

by being directive and controlling. We mean well. After all, parents 

are supposed to protect their children, but we really do need to let 

our children fail, so they learn from their mistakes and learn to 

overcome failure.  

The adages of ñpick yourself up, dust yourself off, and start all 

over againò and ñif at first you donôt succeed, try, try againò are 

sayings we, as parents, need to remember and instill in our children. 

We need to let go, let them fail, and let them learn from it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If our children are to become independent, empathetic, 

competent, self-motivated, world citizens, we need to encourage 

them to be strong and persevere. I recommend Laheyôs book The 

Gift of Failure to all parents and teachers. 

òThe essence of independence is to be 

able to do something for oneõs self.ó   

           ~Maria Montessori~ 

 

 

òThe environment  itself will teach the 
child, if every error he makes is manifest 
to him, without the intervention of a 
parent or teacher, who should remain a 
quiet observer of all that happens.ó  

                               ~Maria Montessori~ 

 

http://www.dailymontessori.com/montessori-theory/
http://www.dailymontessori.com/montessori-age-0-6-months/

